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Friday, 24th May 2024
Dear Parents,

Our Summer term has been full of exciting curriculum enrichment opportunities across the school including
off site educational visits and local field trips - a huge thank you to the parent volunteers who have supported
us with these. Our Nursery pupils have shown wonderful empathy and kindness whilst sharing the Nursery
with ducklings this week, Reception pupils enjoyed their first educational visit to Perivale Woods, Year |
pupils were beautifully behaved on their visit to the farm, Year 2 have enjoyed making playdough as part of
their maths learning and enjoyed a very lively PTA disco, Year 3 had a thoroughly enjoyable Ancient Egyptian
Day to consolidate their recent learning, Year 4 children have taken part in a dance workshop funded by our
PTA and inspired by the Bible Story of the Good Samaritan, Year 5 have enjoyed videoing their ensemble
glockenspiel performances inspired by classical music and Year 6 have started rehearsals for their end of year
performance of Cats. It has also been wonderful to showcase the wide range of instruments taught in school
with performances to parents at our after school concerts this term and children from the Broadway site
have participated in numerous local competitions including basketball, athletics and tri-golf.

Statutory Assessments

We were incredibly proud of our Year 6 pupils last week as they completed their SATS with maturity
and resilience. Our pupils were well prepared for these assessments, with regular practice throughout
the year, mock papers to help students with timing, preparing revision cards to help them with key
knowledge and a delicious SATS breakfast to start each day. VWe were impressed with the support Year
6 gave to their peers throughout the week and we look forward to sharing these results with parents in
their end of year reports.

More statutory primary assessments occur during the Summer Term and will be carried out in line with
our usual routines for school assessments. Staff in Reception continue to assess the progress of our
EYFS pupils towards the Good Level of Development; Year | pupils will complete their phonics
screening check in the week commencing Monday 10th June; Year 4 pupils will carry out their online
Multiplication Times Table Check between Monday 3rd to Friday 14th June. All other year groups will
complete non statutory assessments which contribute to their end of year reports which will be shared
with parents on Friday, |12th July.

Sports’ Days Summer Term

A reminder of the dates for our Sports’ Days after half term. Parents are warmly invited to attend.
Grove Site Sports’ Days take place at the Grove Site and Broadway Sports’ Days for Years 3 to 6 take
place at Perivale Athletics Track. Children should be dropped at school as usual in their PE kit and
parents are welcome to make their way to the track, with the first race timetabled to start at 9.10am.
The morning is usually finished by about 12.30pm when children will take the coach back to school for
an award ceremony. Unfortunately, we are unable to accommodate parents at the afternoon awards
ceremony.



Broadway pupils will eat a packed lunch at the track. A google form will be sent to each year group in
advance for parents to indicate if they require a school made packed lunch. We advise parents to bring
their own refreshments as there are limited refreshments at the track.

Reception Ash & Elm: 9am - 10:30am Grove Site

Thursday 4th July Beech & Oak: 1:30pm - 3pm

Year | |GG & INM: 9am - 10:30am Grove Site

Thursday 27th June [JK & ISM: 1:30pm - 3pm

Year 2 2CA & 2§): 9am - 10:30am Grove Site

Thursday 20th June 2ET & 2MS: 1:30pm - 3pm

Year 3 9.10am - 12.30pm Perivale Athletics Track

Wednesday, 19th June

Year 4 9.10am - 12.30pm Perivale Athletics Track
Tuesday, | Ith June

Year 5 9.10am - 12.30pm Perivale Athletics Track
Thursday, |3th June

Year 6 9.10am - 12.30pm Perivale Athletics Track
Wednesday, 5th June

Summer Fair
Do put a date in your diary to attend our Summer Fair on Saturday, 6th July and get in touch with the

PTA if you are able to volunteer some time to help: christthesaviourpta@mail.com

EYFS wraparound care

We will be running our own high quality wraparound care for our EYFS pupils (Nursery and Reception)
from September 2024. This includes breakfast and after school care until 6pm. Our new after school offer
will be held in our Nursery building, will be run by experienced CtS teaching and support staff and will
continue the high quality provision and routines on offer during the school day. After school clubs for
Year | to Year 6 will continue to run including wraparound care until 6pm from SSUK.

Upper Key Stage 2 Residential

5FA and 5MY Monday Ist July - Wednesday 3rd July

5WK and 5SD Wednesday 3rd July - Friday 5th July

We encourage parents to attend the Year 5 residential evening at 530pm on Thursday, 6th June in the
New Hall at the Broadway Site. Year 5 children can accompany their parents to this information session
which will last approximately 45 minutes.

Year 6 Production

The Year 6 production of Cats the musical will take place in the last week of term (Monday |5th July -
Thursday 18th July) at 5.30pm. Each class will do their performance twice, once to the school and once
to invited parents. Dates for each individual class performance will be announced by our musical director
and choreographer after half term.

Year 6 Disco - Friday, 21st June
Our Year 6 disco organised by the PTA will take place on Friday, 2|st June. We are pleased to let you
know there will be an opportunity for parents to come on site after the disco from 4 - 4.15pm to take
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photos of their children with their friends in the back playground. There will be some fun props to make
this even more special! Year 6 pupils will be allowed to come to school in their own clothes on this day,
including wearing their leavers’ hoodies if they would like.

End of Term Prizegiving Mass
It is a tradition to celebrate the achievements of all our pupils during an end of term Mass to which
parents are warmly invited. At the Grove Site Reception and Year | children will receive their certificates

in class later in the day. For Broadway year groups the prize giving Mass takes place in Church and awards
are given at the end of the service.

Reception and Year | Tuesday 9th July

Reception and Year | pupils will be awarded their certificates in class
at the end of the day.

Year 2 Tuesday 16th July
Year 2 pupils will be awarded their certificates at the end of Mass

Year 3 & 4 Thursday 18th July 9am to 10.30am
Year 3 and Year 4 choir

Year 5 & 6 Friday 19th July
Year 5 and Year 6 choir

Wishing you a restful half term break.

With best wishes,
Mrs Tramoni
Headteacher



